
 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Cannon Valley Fair Ass’n Request/Agreement 
 
DATE: April 1, 2016 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Cannon Valley Fair Association holds a fair in the city four days each year 
("Cannon Valley Fair"); and is requesting to connect the rest rooms at the fairgrounds to 
the city’s sanitary sewer system.  A water meter would be installed to measure the 
usage related to the rest rooms.   
 
SEH reviewed the request and provided staff with requirements if the request is 
allowed.  These requirements are stated in the proposed Agreement. The Public Works 
Commission reviewed this request at their April meeting and asked staff to work with the 
City Attorney to draft an agreement with the Association. 
 
The Commission is recommending that the fair association be allowed to install a water 
meter to measure water/sewer usage to the restrooms only, and allow a connection to 
the sanitary sewer.  They are recommending that the water/sewer be billed once per 
year and that no monthly minimums be billed or stormwater utility fee be charged- due 
to the fact they only operate less than a week all year.   
 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Approve the Agreement with the Cannon Valley Fair Association regarding the 
Association’s installation of a water meter and the related connection to the city’s 
sanitary sewer system.   
 
 
 
Attachment(s):  Agreement 

 






